通州区 2022—2023 学年第二学期七年级期末质量检测

英语试卷

2023年6月

字校.			E名
生 2. i 须 3. i 知 4. ā	本试卷共 8 页,共五道大题,38 道 请在试卷和答题卡上准确填写学 试题答案一律填涂或书写在答题 在答题卡上,选择题用 2B 铅笔价 考试结束,请将答题卡交回。	之校名称、班级、好 五十上,在试卷上	生名。 作答无效。
	第一	-部分	
本部	分共 33 题,共 40 分。在每题列	出的四个选项中	口,选出最符合题目要求的
一项。			
一、单项填	空(每题 0.5分,共6分)		
从下面	各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项	页中,选择可以填	人空白处的最佳选项。
1. Lucy and	Lily are sisters often h	nelp their mother c	lean the house.
A. I	B. You	C. We	D. They
2. —	did you go yesterday, John?		
—I went	to the zoo with my friends.		
A. Who	B. When	C. Where	D. How
3. Sanya on	Hainan Island is great for a holiday	/ winte	r.
A. at	B. in	C. on	D. to
4. —Tim, _	you play the piano?		
∠Yes, I o	ean.		
A. can	B. must	C. should	D. need
	七年级英语证	武卷 第1页(共8	页)

5. Giraffes can run fa	ast they cannot	run for a long time.	
	B. but	C. or	D. so
6. — are	the tomatoes?		
They're 10 yuar	a kilo.		
A. How much	B. How often	C. How long	D. How soon
7. Mr. Smith is a gre	eat writer and we all like re	eading books.	
A. his	B. her	C. their	D. your
8. There	a shop near our home ten y	/ears ago.	
A. is	B. are	C. was	D. were
9Peter, what are	you doing?		
—Oh, I	a story about my dog.		
A. will write	B. am writing	C. wrote	D. write
10. My father and I	basketball last \$	Sunday.	
A. play	B. will play	C. are playing	D. played
11.—Ben, what do	you usually do after schoo	1?	
—I usually	some sports with m	y friends.	
A. do	B. did	C. will do	D. am doing
12. Susan	her grandma next week.		
A. visits	B. will visit	C. is visiting	D. visited
二、完形填空(每题	[1分,共8分]		
阅读下面的短	文,掌握其大意,然后从	短文后各题所给的 A、B	、C、D 四个选项中,
选择最佳选项。			
My parents wer	re very excited on my first	day at school and so was	I. My dad gave me his
father's old pen. He	loved that pen, so I was	13 to have it with n	ne that day. My mum
straightened(整理) n	ny clothes and then she	14 me my lunch bag.	
I said goodbye	to my mum and waited fo	r my dad in the garden. Ha	nd in hand my dad and
	七年级英语试卷		

I soon got to school. He didn't __15_ long. I was on my own. I didn't know anyone, so I decided(决定) to __16_ other kids on the playground. It wasn't difficult for me to make new friends that day.

"Did your mum prepare(准备) anything for your lunch?" A girl asked me as I <u>19</u> my lunch bag.

"Yes, she did." I answered. "Would you like to have some cheese?"

"Sure, thanks!" She said, "Have some of my fruit too."

We shared(分享) our <u>20</u>, and after lunch we played together on the playground. It was a memorable day for me.

13. A. afraid	B. nervous	C. proud	D. sad
14. A. sent	B. handed	C. lent	D. showed
15. A. walk	B. speak	C. practise	D. stay
16. A. help	B. join	C. watch	D. tell
17. A. friendly	B. boring	C. special	D. wrong
18. A. secret	B. difference	C. trouble	D. story
19. A. caught	B. washed	C. opened	D. changed
20 A books	B money	C. clothes	D. food

三、阅读理解(每题2分,共26分)

阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文中或短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。

A

Some students want to go to a summer camp to improve their English and do something new. Here are some of the places for them.

七年级英语试卷 第3页(共8页)

A. Beach Activity Camp is a great way to spend summer days. You can learn English here. All learning takes place by doing activities. It's a great place for tennis and football fans.

- B. Happy Summer Camp for girls is a great place for girls to improve their English when they learn new activities, like dancing, cooking and painting. There are also sailing(帆船运动) lessons on our lake!
- C. Language and Activity Camp is a great way to enjoy nature and improve your language skills. Daily activities include mountain biking, hiking across the hills and swimming in our lake. Students can learn English, French and German here.
- D. The Lakeside Summer Camp is a summer school with a difference. Students can choose to care for one animal for their stays. It may be from one week to eight! Students choose how they want to learn English.
- 21. Mark wants to learn English and he loves animals, so he can go to .
- 22. Alice wants to practise French and she likes swimming, so she can go to ______
- 23. Fiona wants to improve her English and learn dancing, so she can go to ______.

E

Hello, I'm Jack. My Saturday morning begins at half past six. I like getting up early. I have a shower, make my bed and tidy my room. I do this every Saturday. Then I set the table and make breakfast. I usually make pancakes, eggs, tea and orange juice. I'm the best cook in my family!

After breakfast, I put dirty clothes into the washing machine: white clothes first and then clothes with dark(深色的) colours. Mum doesn't want my brother Tom to do this chore. A week ago, he washed his red shirt with some white clothes. Now we've got pink(粉色的) T-shirts! So washing clothes is always my job.



My brother Tom and my sister Grace get up at nine. They don't like getting up early. They do chores, too. Grace sweeps the floor and waters the plants. Sometimes she helps me take the clothes out of the washing machine and hang(挂) them out. Tom feeds our dogs, brushes them and takes them for walks. The dogs love Tom and he's very patient(有耐心的) with them. He also takes out the rubbish in the evening. He doesn't like this job!

24. Who makes breakfast for Jack's family on Saturday morning?

A. Jack.

B. Jack's mum.

C. Tom.

D. Grace.

25. What does Jack do after breakfast on Saturday morning?

A. He cleans his room.

B. He washes clothes.

C. He plays with Tom.

D. He sweeps the floor.

26. What is the third paragraph mainly about?

- A. Tom's and Grace's weekends.
- B. Fun activities in Jack's family.
- C. Tom's and Grace's chores.
- D. Tom's favourite job.

C

Does the weather ever change your plan? Here are some students' stories.

Betty wanted to go camping on the weekend. But on Friday night the weather report said it would rain on Saturday and Sunday. Betty was angry. She had to change her plan.

Helen had a picnic with her friends. Suddenly, it got very windy. All the plates and cups went flying away. Everyone started running around picking(控) up all the things. But Helen that happy. She could have lunch with her friends in her favourite restaurant.

John woke up and the day was hot and sunny. His family wanted to go to the zoo. Suddenly, it got cloudy and it started to rain. John felt disappointed(失望的) because he had to stay at home.

The weather can change our plans, but that doesn't mean it's something bad. We can always make the best of the situation(情况) and change our plans.

七年级英语试卷 第5页(共8页)

The weather also affects(影响) our feelings. Some people can feel sad when it's cloudy, cold, or rainy for a long time. Lots of people feel happy and positive(乐观的) when it's sunny. 27. Betty was angry because A. she missed the weather report B. it was hard for her to make weekend plans C. she couldn't go camping on the weekend D. it took her a lot of time to know the weather 28. Helen felt happy because she A. was good at running B. could do something else C. would have a picnic with her friends D. found it interesting to pick up things 29. The fourth paragraph is mainly about A. what John's family wanted to do B. how the weather changed John's plan C. what John felt about the weather D. why the weather changed suddenly 30. The purpose(意图) of the passage is to tell us . A. we can feel happy when it is cold B. it's difficult to know the weather C. the weather is important in our lives D. we should change our plans quickly D

African elephants travel in a herd(兽群). All of the elephants in the herd take care of each other. The leader of the herd is an old mother elephant. She is the matriarch(女头领). She knows how to guard(保卫) the family if there is danger. The other elephants follow her. Adult male(公的) elephants leave the herd to live on their own and start families.

Elephants are intelligent animals with long memories. They learn from other elephants and they also learn from life. They usually can live up to 70 years. A matriarch can remember where

to find water even in a dry spell. The herd will follow her there. She can also remember the safe place to cross a fast-moving river.

Elephants talk to each other with rumbling sounds. Some rumbling sounds are so deep(低 沉的) that people's ears cannot hear them. If there is danger, the rumbling stops. Everyone is on guard. Mothers flap(拍打) their ears to call their babies to them. The adult elephants stand around the baby elephants to keep them safe.

Other animals do not usually attack(袭击) elephants. But a lion might try to attack a baby elephant. If this happens, the elephants make loud sounds and hit(击) the ground with their trunks(象鼻). The matriarch puts herself between the lion and the herd. She flaps her ears out to make herself look even larger. Then she lowers her head and runs towards the lion.

31.	The	other	elephants	follow	the	matriarch	because	

- A. she takes care of baby elephants
- B. it's easy for her to start families
- C. there are no male elephants
- D. she can keep the family safe
- 32. The underlined word "intelligent" in Paragraph 2 probably means
 - A. useful
- B. helpful
- C. clever
- D. healthy

33. What can we know from the passage?

- A. Elephants can not cross a fast-moving river.
- B. Elephants make rumbling sounds if it's dangerous.
- C. It is not usual for elephants to have long lives.
- D. Elephants work as a group when there is danger.

第二部分

本部分共 5 题,共 20 分。根据题目要求,完成相应任务。四、阅读表达(34-36 题每题 2 分,37 题 4 分,共 10 分)

阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。

I'm Dave. My mum and I went to the countryside to visit my grandma last weekend. I was always happy to go to my grandma's home, because I could have a good time there.

七年级英语试卷 第7页(共8页)

In the countryside, I had a lot of good friends. On Saturday, we did a lot of interesting things. We played hide-and-seek(捉迷藏), swam and went fishing. We enjoyed ourselves.

But things didn't always go well. On Sunday, my friends and I went to a hill behind the village. Soon, we climbed to the top of the hill. We began to play hide-and-seek happily. In the afternoon, we were so tired that we fell asleep on the grass. Suddenly, Zack shouted. We woke up and ran to him. He showed a red swelling(肿) on his face to us. And then we found a wasp(黄 鲜) flying around. At once we knew what happened to Zack—he was stung(黃) by the wasp. We were worried about him. So we took him to my grandma. She helped him. Luckily, his face got well soon.

- 34. Where did Dave go last weekend?
- 35. Why was Dave happy to go there?
- 36. What did Dave do on the hill on Sunday morning?
- 37. What do you think of Dave's last weekend and why? Please give at least(至少) two reasons. 五、文段表达(10分)
- 38. 根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 40 词的文段写作。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

某英文网站正在开展以"多彩的暑假生活"为主题的征文活动。请你用英语写一篇短文投稿,谈谈你今年暑假打算做的事情以及原因。

提示词语: travel, learn, play

提示问题: ● What are you going to do this summer holiday?

• Why are you going to do these things?

Summer holiday is coming.	